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 MATCHLESS(R)

 OCEAN MARINE

DOMESTIC

RED COPPER ANTIFOULING PAINT

For preventing marine growth on 
ship's underwater surfaces.

 FOR USE ON BOATS AND SHIPS. 

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING.

 REGISTRATION NO. 21463 

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

GUARANTEE:  

CUPROUS OXIDE                 10.4% 
COPPER (AS ELEMENTAL)                9.2%

 1311             3.78 L

 DANGER    POISON

FLAMMABLE 

SKIN IRRITANT 

EYE IRRITANT 

NOT FOR SPRAY USE. 

ONLY BRUSH OR ROLLER APPLICATION.

 MATCHLESS INC. 
P.O. BOX 6090  

ST. JOHN'S, NEWFOUNDLAND 
A1C 5X8

LAURENTIDE ATLANTIQUE LTEE
9322 MAIN STREET, PO BOX 368
RICHIBUCTO, NB  E4W 4C7

PMRAUSER
28-JAN-2004  Notification received of label changes.  See below for these changes.
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 NOTICE TO USER

This control product is to be used in accordance with directions
on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest Control Products
Act to use a control product under unsafe conditions.  This
product is to be used only as an antifouling paint on underwater
surfaces of ships and boats.

DIRECTIONS

SURFACE PREPARATIONS:  Steel surfaces must be clean, dry and free
of rust.  New steel surfaces should receive one coat of MATCHLESS
SUPER MARINE Anti-Corrosive Primer followed by a coat of
MATCHLESS Antifouling Bottom Paint.  Previously painted surfaces
should be cleaned and spot primed with MATCHLESS SUPER MARINE 
Anti-Corrosive Primer before applying the MATCHLESS Antifouling
Bottom Paint.  On wood, the surface need only be clean and dry
before application of the MATCHLESS Antifouling Bottom Paint.  
APPLICATION:  Stir well from the bottom of the can using a
lifting motion, and apply by brush, or roller.  THINNING:  This
paint should be applied directly from the can.  However if
thinning is required, or for spray painting, use up to 10%
Mineral Spirits. DRYING TIME: THIS PAINT DOES NOT DRY  HARD.  The
vessel should be put back in the water 4 to 12 hours after 
painting, and definitely within a 24 hour period.  COVERAGE:  7
to 8  square metres per litre.

PRECAUTIONS

KEEP AWAY FROM HEAT, SPARKS AND FLAME.  VAPOURS HEAVIER THAN AIR
CAUSE HEALTH AND EXPLOSION HAZARDS.  KEEP CONTAINERS TIGHTLY
CLOSED WHEN NOT IN USE.  AVOID CONTACT WITH EYES, SKIN AND
CLOTHING.  DO NOT BREATH VAPOURS.  WEAR CHEMICAL RESISTANT
GLOVES, GOGGLES AND FOOTWEAR, AND CHEMICAL RESISTANT CLOTHING
WITH HOOD OR HAT AT ALL TIMES DURING HANDLING AND APPLYING.  KEEP
OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN. HANDLE WITH CARE AND MIX ONLY IN A
CLOSED CONTAINER.  USE IN WELL  VENTILATED AREAS.  WHEN USING, DO
NOT EAT, DRINK OR SMOKE.  TAKE A  SHOWER IMMEDIATELY AFTER WORK.
WEAR FRESHLY LAUNDERED CLOTHES DAILY. WASH HANDS AND FACE BEFORE
EATING, DRINKING, SMOKING AND USING THE  TOILET.  STORE AND WASH
ALL PROTECTIVE CLOTHING SEPARATELY FROM  HOUSEHOLD LAUNDRY.  WASH
PROTECTIVE CLOTHING IN DETERGENT AND HOT  WATER BEFORE REUSE.

FIRST AID

INHALATION:  Move victim to fresh air.  If breathing is difficult
administer artificial respiration.  Contact Physician.  SKIN
CONTACT:  Remove contaminated clothing.  Wash with soap and
water. EYE CONTACT:  Flush with clean water for 15 minutes. 
Contact physician.  INGESTION:  Do not induce vomiting. Contact



physician immediately.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION

Contains petroleum distillates.  Acute overexposure may cause: 
anaesthesia, headache, nausea, narcosis, defatting of skin or eye
irritation.

ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARDS

Toxic to aquatic organisms.  Do not contaminate water.  Do not
apply directly to water by cleaning of equipment or disposal of
wastes.  Do not allow chips or dust generated during paint
removal to enter water.

DISPOSAL

Dispose of empty containers and paint debris in accordance with
provincial requirements.  For information on disposal of unused
product and cleanup of spills, contact the regional office of
Environmental Protection, Environment Canada.

Sellers guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on this
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the products on that condition".

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.

+))




